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MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE 
MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL TO HEAR SUBMISSIONS ON THE 

DRAFT ANNUAL PLAN HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBERS, FAIRLIE 
ON TUESDAY 14 JUNE 2011 AT 9.30AM 

 
 
PRESENT: 

Claire Barlow (Mayor) 
Crs Peter Maxwell 
Annette Money 
Graham Smith 
Evan Williams 

 
IN ATTENDANCE: 
 Glen Innes (Chief Executive Officer) 
 Paul Morris (Manager – Finance and Administration)    
 Bernie Haar (Asset Manager) 
 Garth Nixon (Manager Community Facilities) 
 Paul Morris (Manager Finance and Administration) 11:30am 
 Keri-Ann Little (Relief Committee Clerk) 
 
 
I OPENING: 
 
 The Mayor welcomed everyone to the meeting thanking the submitters for taking their time 

to come and speak to their submissions. She said the Council valued the community’s input 
into its decision making.  The processes for presenting submissions were then explained. 

 
  
II APOLOGIES: 
 
 Resolved that apologies be received from Crs Graeme Page and John Bishop. 

Peter Maxwell/Annette Money  
 
 

III DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: 
 

Cr Maxwell advised that his wife had submitted on the Targeted Tourism Rates but he felt 
that there would not be a conflict of interest nor would there one be for being a Bed & 
Breakfast owner. The Mayor asked the Chief Executive Officer for his view.  He believed 
there was not a conflict of interest and that the Council could proceed. 

 
 
IV ADJOURNMENT: 
 

The meeting was briefly adjourned until 9:45 am whilst Council awaited the first submitter. 
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V HEARING OF SUBMISSIONS ON THE DRAFT ANNUAL PLAN FOR 2011/2012: 
 

1. ALAN KERR: 
 

The Mayor welcomed Alan Kerr to the Meeting. 
 
Mr Kerr spoke to his submission on Solid Waste. Mr Kerr expressed his concern about 
the direction the Council was taking with regard to Solid Waste and suggested the 
following: 

1. Look at using volunteers and a community trust to run the system. 
2. Continue with the black, white and green bag system as present. 
3. Use an education officer to better effect. 
4. Recognise that the greatest monetary return for recyclables is achieved by 

diverting them from landfill. It makes no sense to transport them anywhere if 
they can be disposed of near each depot.  

5. Rural residents should be encouraged to use the recovery park facilities at no 
charge. 

6. Solid waste disposal should be funded from general rates. 
 

 In response to questions about the availability of volunteers, Mr Kerr suggested the 
willingness of persons like him to contribute their time had never been tested. 

 
2. JAMES ALLAN: 

 
The Mayor welcomed James Allan who made the following points in relation to his 
submission on solid waste 
 

1. Mr Allan noted that his family’s residual waste was less than 20 litres per week.  
The provision of a 140 litre bin was more than was needed and would discourage 
waste reduction. 

2. He believed composting was best done by each householder on their own 
properties and subsidised compost bins could be considered. 

3. Separation of recyclables should take place at source and this could be 
encouraged with the right incentives. 

4. Mr Allan advocated that on-going and cost-effective education on waste 
reduction was essential.  Fines and charges should be used to penalise non-
compliance. 

5. Mr Allan felt that the make-up of the Solid Waste Subcommittee was incorrect 
and suggested more input should be sought from ratepayers on properly costed 
alternatives. 

 
 In response to a question< Mr Kerr suggested Councillors should look at the composting 

arrangements in Ashburton and Timaru. 
 
 Cr Maxwell suggested that the solid waste needs of both Tekapo and Twizel would be 

harder to meet than those of Fairlie due to the numbers of holiday home owners and 
tourists. 

 
3. PETER BELL: 

 
The Mayor welcomed Peter Bell who expanded on his submission opposing Council’s 
direction on solid waste. 
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  Mr Bell suggested that the new direction for solid waste ran counter to earlier efforts to 
achieve less waste and failed to support Council’s goal of “Fostering Our Community”. 

 
  He believed wheelie bins would encourage waste generation and a throw-away 

mentality. 
 
  He was also concerned over the funding burden the new regime would place on the 

townships if they were meeting the full cost of collection.  Use of rubbish bags that you 
paid for meant the more you produced the greater the cost which was a fair user-pays 
system. 

 
  He was concerned that the management of the Council’s waste would pass to a multi-

national company with limited commitment to the District. 
 
  The vastly increased capacity for residual waste generation was also criticised; a 20 litre 

bag per week versus a 140 litre wheelie bins collected fortnightly. 
 
  Mr Bell also expressed concerns about rising Council overhead costs and the potential 

linkage with declining township population and the number of houses for sale. 
 

4.  MARK ADAMS AND STAN TAYLOR – FAIRLIE FEDERATED FARMERS 
 

Mark Adams and Stan Taylor were welcomed by The Mayor and they spoke to their 
submission on behalf of the Fairlie branch of the Federated Farmers. 
 
Mr Adams made the following points on behalf of the Branch: 
 
Solid Waste 
The Branch was pleased to see the Council tackling the rising costs of solid waste and 
believed that behavioural change would be dependent upon costs being borne by the 
generator of the waste.  The Zero Waste goal would not be achieved without government 
and business support. 
 
Drinking Water 
The Branch expressed concern about government-imposed water quality standards and 
was happy with current quality, especially with the Allandale scheme. 
 
Tourism Trust 
The Branch agreed the Trust should live within its means and not become a committee of 
Council.  It commented that local business development had not been a focus for the 
Trust. 
 
Lake Alexandrina Reserves Fund 
The rural ratepayer had spent significant sums in improving access to the Lake.  It argued 
than any surpluses should first be spent on rural reserves especially Lake Opuha. 
 
Mackenzie Sustainable Futures Trust 
The Branch was concerned at the haste with which the new body had been established 
and its potential to undermine Council’s authority to govern.  It supported the Council’s 
position. 
 
General Comments 

• More transparency on rating costs was favoured.  
• Costs of more individual services should be shown on the rate demands. 
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• The status quo was favoured regarding depreciation 
• The cost of Council overheads was a concern as was the late completion of the 

last accounts 
• An increase in Council’s size to a Mayor and eight councillors was favoured 
• The Branch would have liked to see more detail included in the Draft Annual 

Plan. 
 
 

IV ADJOURNMENT: 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:20 am for morning tea and reconvened at 10.50 am. 
 
 
V HEARING OF SUBMISSIONS TO DRAFT ANNUAL PLAN FOR 2011/2012 

(Continued): 
 
5. NICOLA HAYMAN 
 
 The Mayor welcomed Nicola Hayman who read her submission which is attached to this 

record as Appendix A. 
 
 In response to a question, Mrs Hayman said she had no confidence that the Mackenzie 

Sustainable Futures Trust would succeed. 
 
6. ANDREW HOCKEN 
 
 The Mayor welcomed Mr Hocken and thanked him for his submission. 
 
 Mr Hocken offered apologies from his father, Frank Hocken, and his brother, Grant and 

said he would present their submissions. 
 
 Mr Hocken fully supported the introduction of wheelie bins and more targeted rates for 

solid waste, but expressed concern over the costs related to abandoning the Vertical 
Composting Unit which had always been of doubtful viability. 

 
 He also supported improvements to Twizel drinking water but cautioned that the interim 

chlorination should not be allowed to become a medium or long term solution.  A 
permanent set of improvements was needed urgently. 

 
 Mr Hocken opposed additional targeted rating for tourism apart from ensuring farm stays 

and holiday homes operators were contributing appropriately.  He advocated for the 
relocation of the Twizel Information Centre to a more visible location on Wairepo Road 
and the closure  of the Pukaki facility. 

 
 Mr Hocken favoured an early start to relocating the Twizel Water supply source to the 

west as that would best cater for future growth.   
 
 He supported the removal of trees alongside SH 8 to give greater visibility to the town 

and the regrassing of old tar sealed car parks following a case by case assessment of their 
use. 

 
 Mr Hocken also argued for a shift from capital value to land value rating. 
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 Mr Hocken then spoke to his second submission, stating that Council should take firm 
action on freedom camping in the District.  He also urged Council to work more 
constructively with High Country Health to enable a new medical facility to be built in 
Twizel to replace the current old building. 

 
7. COLIN MCLAREN 

 
 The Mayor welcomed Colin McLaren spoke to his submission a copy of which is 

attached to this document as Appendix B. 
 
 In response to questions, Mr McLaren advised that choice of a final design for a 

footbridge at Lake Tekapo would be influenced by lowest construction costs.  The project 
would cost slightly over $1m with construction being $814,000 plus GST, and engineer's 
fees.  Funding arrangements were detailed in the business plan. 

 
8. FRANK HOCKEN 

 
 The Mayor welcomed Andrew Hocken who read his father’s submission a copy of which 

is attached to this document as Appendix C. 
  
9. GRANT HOCKEN 

 
 The Mayor welcomed Andrew Hocken who read his brother’s submission, a copy of 

which is attached to this document as Appendix D. 
 
10. WALTER AND ZITA SPECK 

 
 The Mayor welcomed Walter and Zita Speck. Mr Speck apologised to Council, Madam 

Mayor, Staff and Visitors for their lateness. 
 
 Mr Speck presented an expanded submission; a copy of which is attached to this 

document as Appendix E.  
 

Mrs Speck expressed frustration that her on-going advocacy for a change to the rating 
regime had not been acted upon by Council over several years. Their rates bill for their 
Tekapo properties was over $13,000. 

 
11. MACKENZIE BRANCH FEDERATED FARMERS – JOHN MURRAY: 

 
 The Mayor welcomed John Murray who spoke on behalf of the Mackenzie Federated 

Farmers Branch. 
 
 Mr Murray addressed the following five points: 
 

1. Vegetation Clearance Rule District Plan  
  The Branch wished to remind the Council that this was a temporary rule to give the 

Council time to identify and protect short tussock grassland which was considered by 
some appellants to be under represented within the District. The Branch would likely 
ask the Council for the rule be dropped at the next District Plan review if no action on 
the above was forthcoming. 

2. Solid Waste  
 The Branch supported and congratulated the Council on the new rating proposal 

which was more targeted and slightly less reliant on General Rates. It would support a 
shift over time to fully targeted rates. 
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3. Tourism Trust  
The Branch considered that this should continue to be funded by the businesses 
involved and not from General Rates. The Trust should remain at arm’s length from 
Council. 

4. Mackenzie Sustainable Future Trust  
The Branch remained of the opinion that the forum would not deliver significant 
results; however it was still early in the process.  It noted that funding for the process 
has been further reduced and was not overly optimistic as to where the Trust will get. 

5. Environmentally Significant Areas 
Mr Murray asked that Council consider remitting rates on environmentally significant 
areas given that nearly all the benefits of protecting were enjoyed by the general 
public. The landowner would still bear the full cost of weed and pest control. 
 
In response to a question, Mr Murray said that there were no precedents for such rates 
rebates elsewhere. 

 
 
IV ADJOURNMENT: 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:50 am and reconvened at 12.15 pm. 
 
 

V HEARING OF SUBMISSIONS TO DRAFT ANNUAL PLAN FOR 2011/2012 
(Continued): 

 
12. LAURENCE WALLACE 

 
 The Mayor welcomed Mr Wallace who has made his submission as a lessee and as co-

founder of the Lake Alexandrina Conservation Trust. 
 
 Mr Wallace’s submission is attached to this document as Appendix F. 
 
 The Councillors expressed their appreciation of the work of the Conservation Trust. 
 
  

IV ADJOURNMENT: 
 

The meeting was adjourned for lunch at 12:30 pm and reconvened 13:25 pm. 
 
 

V HEARING OF SUBMISSIONS TO DRAFT ANNUAL PLAN FOR 2011/2012 
(Continued) 
 
13. BILL PENNO 

 
  The Mayor welcomed Mr Penno to the hearing. 
 
  Mr Penno explained the background to the Waitaki Lakes and Rivers Committee and its 

role in undertaking widespread planting around the lake margins.  He sought Council’s 
support for this project, given the development of the Alps2Ocean Cycle Trail and the 
number of tourist it would attract.  He also asked Council to carefully consider the merits 
of levying a small fee for the use of boat ramps o the lakes so that there would be a 
consistent approach across all lakes, 
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14 ANDREW HOCKEN 
 

 The Mayor welcomed Mr Hocken, a copy of whose submission is attached as Appendix 
G. 

 
 Mr Hocken argued that the bulk of the Trust’s funding should be concentrated on its core 

business of marketing the District and questioned the relevance of i-SITES in the District 
in the internet age.  However, he supported new ventures like the Alps2Ocean Cycle 
Trail receiving an injection of Council capital. 

 
15 DENNIS CALLESEN – AORAKI MOUNT COOK ALPINE VILLAGE LTD 

 
  The Mayor welcomed Mr Callesen, a copy of whose submission is attached as 
  Appendix H. 
 
  Mr Callesen argued in favour of increased Trust funding principally to support the 

Tekapo i-SITE which he believed formed a gateway to the region.  He also believed 
earlier inequities in the targeted rating needed to be addressed.  Also drew Council’s 
attention to his interest in this matter as a Trustee of the Tourism Trust. 

 
16 JULIA MACKENZIE 

 
 The Mayor welcomed Ms Mackenzie who spoke to her submission in support of the 

work of the Tourism Trust.  A copy of the submission is attached as Appendix I. 
 
 

IV ADJOURNMENT: 
 
The Meeting was adjourned at 2.05 pm and reconvened at 2.4 0pm. 
 
 

V HEARING OF SUBMISSIONS TO THE DRAFT ANNUAL PLAN FOR 2011/2012 
(Continued)  
 
17 GAVIN LOXTON (SNOW LOXTON) 

 
  The Mayor welcomed Mr Loxton. 
 
  Mr Loxton spoke to his submission, focussing on facilities in Tekapo and what was 

needed.  
 
  Mr Loxton asked Council for funding to assist with the Domain Enhancement Project at 

Lake Tekapo where the playground and associated improvements were estimated to cost 
$215,000. 

 
18 JOHN LONGBOTTOM 

 
  The Mayor welcomed Mr Longbottom who spoke to his submission on the chlorination 

of the Twizel water supply. A copy of Mr Longbottom’s submission is attached to this 
document as submission as Appendix J. 

 
19 MARGARET MUNRO 

 
  The Mayor welcomed Ms Munro.   
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  Ms Munro spoke to her submission on behalf of Lake Tekapo Promotions, supporting 

the work of the Tourism Trust and the Tekapo i-SITE.  
 
  A copy of Ms Munro’s submission is attached to this document as Appendix K. 
 
20 PATRICIA BAPITSTA 

 
  The Mayor welcomed Ms Bapitsta.   Ms Bapitsta spoke in support of the Tourism Trust.  

A copy of her submission is attached to this document as Appendix L. 
 
21 LESLEY O’HARA 
 
  Ms O’Hara was welcomed by the Mayor.  
 
  Ms O’Hara spoke as Chair of the Mackenzie Tourism and Development Trust and 

sought increased funding for the work of the Trust.  A copy of her submission is attached 
to this document as Appendix M. 

 
 

IV ADJOURNMENT: 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 3.30 pm. 
 
The meeting was reconvened on Tuesday 21 June 2011 at 9.30 am.  
 

PRESENT: 
Claire Barlow (Mayor) 
Crs Peter Maxwell 
Annette Money (until 11:45am) 
John Bishop 
Graeme Page 
Graham Smith 
Evan Williams 

 
IN ATTENDANCE: 
 Glen Innes (Chief Executive Officer) 
 Paul Morris (Manager – Finance and Administration)    
 Keri-Ann Little (Relief Committee Clerk) 
 Bernie Haar (Asset Manager) From 9:45am – 12:05pm 
 Garth Nixon (Manager Community Facilities) From 11:15am -12:05pm 
 Paul Morris (Manager Finance and Administration) 
 John O’Connor (Utilities Engineer) From 10:15am -10:40am 
 
I OPENING: 

 
The Mayor welcomed everyone and opened the reconvened meeting  
 
 

II MANAGEMENT TEAM SUBMISSION TO THE ANNUAL PLAN FOR 2011/2012: 
 

This report from the Manager, Finance and Administration sought eleven increases in the 
draft budget where planned works from 2010/2011 would not be completed, a technical 
correction to the rates schedules, increased funding for replacement equipment and furniture 
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in Council buildings and for planned maintenance in the Fairlie Community Centre.  
Adjustments to incorporate the new policy for medical centre rentals were also needed. 
  
Resolved that the report be received.   

Evan Williams/Graeme Page 
 

 The Manager – Finance and Administration responded to Councillors’ questions on his 
report. 

 
 Resolved that the draft 2011/2012 budgets and Annual Plan be amended to include the 

following items of unspent budget carried forward from 2010/201: 
 
Item Cost Centre Project Amount Funded From 
1 Subsidised Rural Roads Minor 

improvements 
$100,000 64% NZTA 

36% Rural 
Roading 
Operating 
Reserve 

2 Unsubsidised  
Fairlie Roading 

Footpath 
Surfacing 

$15,480 Fairlie Roading 
Operating 
Reserve 

3 Lake Alexandrina Improvements 
to  
Camping Area 

$17,000 Lake 
Alexandrina 
Operating 
Reserve 

4 Twizel Water Headworks – 
Renewal 

$6,657 Capital Reserve 

5 Twizel Water Treatment – 
New 

$43,993 Capital Reserve 

6 Ashwick/Opuha Water Headwork $6,000 Capital Reserve 
7 Manuka Terrace Water Headworks $10,877 Capital Reserve 
8 Manuka Terrace Water Water Supply $24,740 Capital Reserve 
9 School Road Water Water Supply $5,000 Capital Reserve 
10 Twizel Sewer Sewer 

Treatment – 
New 

$27,000 Capital Reserve 

11 Fairlie Community Centre Planned 
Maintenance 

$7,608 Fairlie Works 
and Services 
Operating 
Reserve 

Peter Maxwell/Evan Williams 
 

Resolved that the draft 2011/2012 budgets and Annual Plan be amended to include the 
following additional items: 

• $2,000 additional for Fairlie Council Building maintenance. 
• $1,000 additional for Twizel Council Building maintenance to provide for 

replacement office equipment floor mats and chairs. 
• $10,000 for the Mackenzie Community Centre maintenance to provide for interior 

painting of the hall and the theatre. 
 John Bishop/Graeme Page 

 
 There was debate about the charging of rent for the Twizel Medical Centre which had not 

been paying rent for some years. 
 



 

O:\Rosemary\2011\Minutes\MDC\Minutes AP Hearing 14 June\aaFor Sharepoint mdc hearing submission AP mins 14 June 2011.docx 

10

 Resolved: 
 

1. That the requested correction to the rates and schedules in the Draft Annual Plan be 
approved. 

2. That the following adjustments be made to the draft 2011/12 budgets and Annual Plan to 
incorporate the new policy on rentals for medical centres: 

• Fairlie Medical Centre Rentals – increase of $1,330 (from $3,500 to $4,830) 
• Fairlie Medical Centre Recoveries – increase of $1,920 
• Fairlie Medical Centre Rates and Insurance – increase of $1,920 
• Twizel Medical Centre Rentals – increase of $6,000 (from nil) 
• Twizel Medical Centre Recoveries – increase of $2,776 

Graham Smith/Peter Maxwell 
 

 Crs Bishop and Page asked that their dissenting votes against the motion be recorded. 
 
 
III CONSIDERATION OF SUBMISSIONS TO THE DRAFT ANNUAL PLAN FOR 

2011/2012: 
 

1. SOLID WASTE: 
 

  Councillors noted the general support for Council’s direction with some concern from 
holiday home owners and others who wondered whether Council was moving away from 
its waste minimisation or zero waste goals. 

 
  Resolved that, having considered the submissions on solid waste, the Council agrees to 

continue with it move towards a wheelie bin regime, with privately-run resource 
recovery parks and with the activity largely funded by targeted rates.  

Annette Money/Evan Williams 
 
 Councillors endorsed the need for an on-going publicity campaign and an early 

indication to ratepayers as to the level of targeted rating they would be facing.  
 

2. WATER QUALITY AND THE INTERIM CHLORINE DISINFECTION FOR 
TWIZEL: 

 
Council considered the submissions relating to these issues. 
 
Resolved that having considered the varying submissions on this matter, Council 
endorses the proposal to provide interim chlorine disinfection for Twizel while 
continuing to pursue longer term improvements to the quality of the Twizel water supply 
and, subject to affordability, improvements to the grading of the other supplies. 

Evan Williams /Graham Smith  
 
 
IV ADJOURNMENT: 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 10.40 am for morning tea and reconvened at 11.00 am. 
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III CONSIDERATION OF SUBMISSIONS TO THE DRAFT ANNUAL PLAN FOR 

2011/2012 (Continued) 
 

3. TWIZEL WATER SUPPLY OPTIONS: 
 
Council considered the feedback on options for the source of Twizel water where the 
choices lay between upgrading the existing pumped supply or creating a new primarily 
gravity fed regime sourced to the west. 
 
Councillors noted that a new gravity system was favoured over upgrading the existing 
source, although some found it difficult to comment in the absence of costed alternatives. 
 
While the feedback was valuable, Councillors noted that further was needed before a 
substantive decision could be made. 
 

4. TWIZEL ISSUES – RESEALING OF OLDER CARPARKS: 
 

Councillors considered feedback on the issue of whether or not some of the older car 
parks dating back to project days should be repaired and resealed or revert to grass. 
 
Resolved that the feedback on the Twizel car parks be referred to the Twizel Community 
Board for a decision. 

Annette Money/Graham Smith  
 

5. FACILITIES AT LAKE TEKAPO: 
 

Councillors considered feedback on proposed landscaping projects, the range of facilities 
required to be developed in Tekapo and how best Council could support community 
groups involved in enhancement proposals. 
 
The number of submission supporting the construction of a footbridge at the lake outlet 
was noted. 
 
Cr Maxwell expressed some concern that an earlier offer to provide design assistance for 
the footbridge had not been taken up and raised questions about responsibility for on-
going bridge maintenance. 
 
Resolved that the submission on facilities in Tekapo be referred back to the Tekapo 
Community Board for prioritisation and recommendation back to the Council. 

Graeme Page/Graham Smith   
 

6. USE OF FUNDS FROM LAKE ALXANDRINA RESERVES: 
 
Councillors considered feedback on Councils draft policy on the distribution of funds 
from Lake Alexandrina Reserve Rentals.  It was noted that the needs of the Reserve itself 
always could have priority and this could include some support for the local Conservation 
Group. 
 
Resolved that having considered feedback on the proposed policy for the utilisation of 
Lake Alexandrina Lease rentals, Council endorses the policy while noting the priority for 
meeting local needs including, where appropriate, support for the work of the local 
Conservation Group. 

Peter Maxwell/Graham Smith  
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7. FAIRLIE STREETSCAPE: 

 
Councillors considered feedback on the Community Board’s proposals to replace gravel 
verges with grass and planting. 
 
Resolved that the varying feedback on the Fairlie Community Board’s proposal to 
enhance the Fairlie Streetscape be referred back to the Board for its decision as to 
whether it wishes to proceed. 

Graham Smith/Graeme Page  
 

8. FAIRLIE FLOOD RISK: 
 

Councillors considered the feedback on the proposal to abandon major remedial work on 
the North West Catchments and accept a greater level of flood risk.  The Regional 
Council was undertaking work to keep stream beds clear. 
 
Resolved that having considered concerns about the level of flood risk Fairlie is exposed 
to, Council hold a public meeting to explain to residents the extent of the risk, the choices 
available to the community and the costs of mitigation measures. 

John Bishop/Graham Smith  
 
 10 MACKENZIE SUSTAINABLE FUTURES TRUST: 
 
  Councillors noted that the submissions on this matter were generally supportive of the 

position taken by Council. 
 
 11. OTHER ISSUES: 
 
  Councillors noted that limited feedback had been received on voting and funding issues 

and depreciation but no immediate decisions were required on these matters. 
 
 
IV ADJOURNMENT: 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 10.40 am for morning tea and reconvened at 11.00 am. 
 
 
III CONSIDERATION OF SUBMISSIONS TO THE DRAFT ANNUAL PLAN FOR 

2011/2012 (Continued) 
 
 12. MACKENZIE TOURISM AND DEVELOPMENT TRUST – REQUEST FOR 

ADDITIONAL FUNDING: 
 
  The Chief Executive Officer suggested the debate might be structured along the 

following lines: 
• What is the Council’s support for the work of the Trust and providing financial 

assistance at this time? 
• What would be an appropriate level of capital injection to support the Trust? 
• Does Council support increases in the levels of either targeted or general rate funding 

or both?   
• What conditions be attached to any additional funding provided? 

 
Wide ranging debate then followed. 
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It was noted that the Trust had requested a total additional funding of $186,000 over the 
next twelve months - $120,000 capital injection and $66,000 from requested increases in 
targeted rates. 

 
Concern was expressed that more fundamental changes to the rating regime were needed 
than these proposed and that was probably best done in conjunction with the Long Term 
Plan. 

 
Resolved that, having considered the range of feedback on the Tourism Trust, the 
Council: 

• Reaffirms the importance of tourism to the local economy and the role of the 
Trust in marketing the District. 

• Declines this year to increase some of the targeted rates as advocated by the 
Tourism Trust. 

• Agrees to reassess both targeted and general rate funding next year as part of the 
Council’s Long Term Plan. 

• Agrees to fund a further $100,000 to the Trust by way of a suspensory loan in 
addition to the $50,000 already advanced, such loan to be subject to a number of 
conditions, to be finalised at a Council meeting on 28 June 2011, including the 
production of a revised business plan acceptable to Council.   

• Appoints two new Trustees to the Board, following the expiry of Mr Murray’s 
term and the resignation of the Mayor. 

Claire Barlow/Graham Smith  
 

V ALPINE ENERGY LTD – PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO DRAFT STATEMENT 
OF INTENT 2011-2014  

 
 The Council considered a report from the Manager Finance and Administration commenting 

on proposals from Timaru District Holdings to amend the draft Statement of Intent. 
 

Resolved: 
 
1.  That the report be received. 

 
2. That the Council declines to support proposed amendments to Clause B “Nature and 

Scope of Activities to be undertaken” requiring shareholder approval of investment in 
non-energy related activities. 

 
3. That the Council supports the proposed amendments to Clause H “Information to be 

provided to shareholders” to require the draft Statement of Corporate Intent to be 
distributed to shareholders two months earlier than at present. 

Graham Smith/Graeme Page  
 

THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS THE 
MAYOR DECLARED THE MEETING CLOSED AT 3:45PM 

 
 

MAYOR:  _______________________________________ 
 
 
    DATE:  ______________________ 
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